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MEMORANDUM FOR NASA SCIENCE MISSION DIRECTORATE
ATTENTION: DR. THOMAS ZURBUCHEN

FROM: DCDRUSSPACECOM
SUBJECT: Confirmation of Interstellar Object

1. As you may be aware, Dr. Amir Siraj and Dr. Abraham Loeb of the Department of
Astronomy of Harvard University authored a paper titled Discovery of a Meteor of Interstellar
Origin. This paper identified a meteor detected on 2014-01-08 at 17:05:34 UTC. The paper
reported the meteor as originating from an unbound hyperbolic orbit (defined as interstellar
space hereafter) with 99.999% confidence. This event would predate the discovery of
‘Oumuamua by about 3 years.

2. Subsequently, Dr. Joel Mozer, the Chief Scientist of Space Operations Command, the United
States Space Force service component of U.S. Space Command, reviewed analysis of additional
data available to the Department of Defense related to this finding. Dr. Mozer confirmed that the
velocity estimate reported to NASA is sufficiently accurate to indicate an interstellar trajectory.

3. We appreciate the work that NASA's Science Mission Directorate does in expanding our
understanding of outer space and look forward to continuing the advancement of science through
the strong relationship between NASA and U.S. Space Command.
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